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April 1, 2011 

 

Via electronic mail 

 

Edward Hasbrouck 

edward@hasbrouck.org 

 

Re: Complaint Number 11-01-DHS-0044 

  

Dear Mr. Hasbrouck: 

 

Thank you for your email correspondence to the Department of Homeland Security’s Office for 

Civil Rights and Civil Liberties (CRCL), dated February 2, 2011, March 3, 2011, and March 17, 

2011, and for your recent phone messages.  We apologize for the delay in responding.  We are 

currently reviewing your previously submitted complaint and follow-up correspondence and will 

advise you in writing of the outcome of this review.  Thank you for your patience during this 

process.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

      
 

Jeffrey S. Blumberg 

Director, Compliance Branch 

Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties 

     U.S. Department of Homeland Security 

mailto:edward@hasbrouck.org

